
U13 Division Director's Report​
Presented at the Annual General Meeting 

Dear AMHA Members, 

It is my pleasure to present the U13 Division Director’s Report for the 2024–2025 hockey 
season. This past year has been one of growth, resilience, and community spirit. I want to 
extend my heartfelt thanks to everyone who contributed to a successful season. 

AMHA was pleased to field five “Rec” U13 teams and three “Rep” U13 teams. This season 
would not have been possible without the countless volunteer hours from parents. Our teams 
were led by a dedicated group of coaches and bench staff. Particularly I would like to recognize 
Lindsey Schmidt, Colin Kilpatrick, Rob McGowan, Ryan Wiebe, Chris Dominato, Greg Regeir, 
Riley Emmerson, Travis Veldhoevan and their assistant coaches for their time and effort in 
leading our players on the ice. I would also like to thank Brent Smoes, Michelle Ochitwa, Nick 
Lal, Tiffany Galloway, Jon MacKinnon, Karey Mann, Neal Gregory, and Amber Hagen for their 
countless hours managing our teams. Your time and commitment made our season a success.  

I would like to extend my sincere thanks to Katie Gill for her invaluable help in organizing and 
balancing the “Rec” league teams at the start of the season. I’d also like to recognize Devon 
Zacharias, who stepped into the role of Coordinator in September. Devon provided steady 
leadership for the “Rec” division, dedicating countless hours to scheduling ice times and 
coordinating logistics. Notably, Devon facilitated goalie sharing with U13 Hope, enabling them to 
continue their season—an excellent example of collaboration and commitment to the game.  

I want to thank the executive board, the ice scheduler, and our referee-in-chief for their support 
and responsiveness throughout the year. Special thanks to the parents who kept the stands full 
and spirits high. 

It has been an honour to serve as your U13 Division Director this season.  

Sincerely, 

​
Andrew Evans​
U13 Division Director​
Abbotsford Minor Hockey 


